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DATE: ___June 9, 1990___________________________________________________


The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on June 9, 1990.
Minutes, National Board of Directors Meeting

Hunting Retriever Club Inc.

Holiday Inn, Hurstbough

Louisville, Kentucky

June 9, 1990

Meeting called to order by President Byron Sanford at 9:00am.

Roll call taken.  A quorum was present.  47 total votes.  43 Board of Directors, 4 Executive Committee.  See Attached List.

Minutes of 1989 accepted.

Audit committee report for 1989-1990.  Alice Steiner (chairperson) reported that she, Bob Huschle and Debbie Hocket found the treasury to be in order and all expenditures had adequate documentation.

Grand Hunt committee report by Rob Overton.  Please see attached.  

Secretary report.  Please see attached.

Treasures report.  Please see attached.

Motion to accept treasure report by Frank Swartz, Second Roy Huddle.  Motion carries.

United Kennel Club report:
Andy Johnson announced several new policies and clarified several others.  Effective date for these policies will be January 1, 1991.

A.
A new club may grandfather two started and two seasoned judges instead of the current limit of one each.  New judges will be given one year to complete the hunter safety requirement.

B
A club can use only one apprentice judge per licensed judge per hunt.

C.
A club may hold as many hunts per year as it wants, as long as there is not a conflict with another club within a two hundred and fifty mile radius.

D.
A club must have at least one hunt per year.

E.
A club must limit the number of entries per handler to at least eight.  A club may choose to be more restrictive if it so desires.

F.
In order to qualify for a UKC/HRC judging license you must:  Own, train and handle and pass a dog at the test level for which you are asking to be licensed.

Recess called 10:15am

Meeting called back to order at 11:20am

Old Business

Doug Hart read a report satisfying the requirement of 1988-1989 audits.  There was no question.

New Business

A proposal by the Platte Valley HRC to make the $2.50 dog fee mandatory and not optional depending on the net profit of a hunt.  Proposal presented by Hars Haugen-Second by Tim Gibson

Passed

Yes 33
No 14
See attached proposal

UKC policy in rule book entered.

A proposal by the Platte Valley HRC to eliminate voting throughout the year and allow voting only at the national meeting.  Proposal presented by Hars Haugen-Second by Rodney House

Passed

Yes 35
No 12
See attached proposal

A proposal by the Side by Side HRC to revoke rule 35.  Proposal presented by Tom Ulmer-Second by Tim Gibson

Failed

Yes 12
No 35

A proposal by the Great Lakes HRC to eliminate voting through out the year.

Proposal withdrawn by Bob Loegal.

A proposal by the Side by Side HRC to make the UKC/HRC Field Reps elected instead of appointed.

Proposal withdrawn by Tom Ulmer.

A proposal by the Side by Side HRC to change Rule 35.

Proposal withdrawn by Tom Ulmer.

A proposal by the Side by Side HRC to select one Grand Hunt Judge from each region.

Proposal presented by Tom Ulmer-second by Rob Clark

Failed

Yes 4
No 43

A proposal by member in good standing Bob Steiner to not allow a HRC member to hold two elected positions simultaneously.  Proposal present by Tom Boyle-second by Boyd Dillon

Failed

Yes 18
No 25

A proposal by Southern Colorado HRC to increase the dog to $2.75 and earmark the twenty five cents for National Advertising.  Motion to amend by Christ Christopher accepted by Southern Colorado HRC.
Amended motion replaces wording National Advertising with Advertising and promotion

Passed

Yes 24
No 23
See attached proposal

Adjourn for lunch 12:10pm

Recalled 1:15pm

A proposal by Southern Colorado HRC to earmark twenty five cents of the $2.50  dog for National Advertising was withdrawn.

A proposal by Permian Basin HRC to have the treasurer adopt a chart of accounts and produce a annual budget and quarterly reports.

Proposal presented by Chris Christopher – second by Hars Haugen.

Failed

Yes 16
No 31

A proposal by southern Colorado HRC to change the duties of the treasurer and have the treasurer produce an annual budget and have the four executive officers accept it by their signature.  Proposal present by Peter Spangler-second by Chris Christopher

Failed

Yes 27
No 20

Note:  Two thirds majority needed to change the constitution and by laws.

A proposal by Southern Colorado HRC to not allow members of the Grand Hunt committee to enter dogs in the Grand Hunt.  Proposal presented by Peter /Spangler-second by Connie Thiobodeaux

Failed 

Yes 5
No 39

A proposal by member in good standing Mich Fonteno to increase the distance of a seasoned blind to sixty yards.  Proposal presented by Byron Sanford-second by Bob Willett

Failed 

Yes 2
No 45

A proposal by member in good standing Mich Fonteno to increase the distance of a seasoned to sixty yards.

Proposal presented by Byron Sanford-no second

Failed
Lack of Support

A proposal by member in good standing Mich Fonteno to disallow the second cast option in the seasoned class.  Proposal presented by Byron Sanford-no second

Failed
Lack of Support

Rules

A proposal by member in good standing Ed Morris to allow talking to a Grand Dog as we allow talking to a Finished Dog.  Proposal presented by Jay Thompson-second Chris Christopher.

Passed

Yes 39
No 4
See attached proposal

A proposal by Central Louisiana HRC to make a switch a automatic failure in the seasoned category.  Proposal presented by Bob Region-second Dough Landrum

Failed 

Yes 2
No 44

A proposal by Central Louisiana HRC to drop the requirement that a local club member also belong tot the National HRC.  Proposal presented by Bob Region-second Doug Landrum

Failed

Yes
1
No 46

A proposal by Great Lakes HRC to make the UKC/HRC field rep and HRC public relation person elected and not appointed.  This proposal was amended to apply to only; public relation personal and presented by Bob Loegal.  No second.  Died for lack of support.

A proposal from the floor by Chris Christopher to send the proposed 102 rules changes back to committee for further consideration and to accept the logical spelling errors in the proposal for correction. Second by Tim Gibson.

Passed

Yes 42
No 4

2:50pm 10 minutes recess

3:15pm meeting called to order

President Byron Sanford announced the formation of a new rules committee.  This committee will consist of one member from each region elected by the clubs within each region.  Proposed rule changes will be submitted to the committee member in your region.  He will take the proposal from his region and get a vote on them support in his region will then be presented to the national committee.  The committee will then meet at the national convention and regional level.  Their decision will be final and biding.  The UKC will attend this meeting but will not have a vote.  Likewise, the president may attend but does not have a vote.  A tie vote will kill a proposal.

Grand Hunt Sites Announced:

1990 Fall Dallas, Texas October 27-30

1991 Spring Michigan May (Memorial Weekend)

1991 Fall Arkansas

1991 National meeting – open at this time.

Nominating Committee appointed

Tom Boyle, Tom Ulmer, Omar Driskoll, Ken Johnson, Hars Haugen

Entered

A proposal from the floor by Chris Christopher to allow the executive committee to set the associate club dues each year at the National meeting and to let UKC set the individual and family membership dues each year at the National meeting.  The proposal also allows for the shared dues amount with UKC to be raised.

Second by Tom Ulmar

Passed

Yes
40
No 2
See attached

A proposal by Boyd Dillon to allow the Field Reps and public relation personal to have a vote.  Second by Mark Brown

Failed yes 8
No 34

Motion to adjourn by Hars Haugen-second Connie Thibodeaux

Meeting adjourned 4:05pm

Respectfully submitted,

Peter N Spangler, Secretary

Grand Hunt Committee Report 6-9-90

We have held two hunts since our last annual meeting.

The two Alabama clubs, Central Alabama and Cahaba Valley retriever clubs, hosted the event on the grounds of Shady Grove Plantation, outside of Demopolis, Alabama on October 27, 28 & 29, 1989.  We had 71 dogs register for the event, the highest in our history.  Not all of those dogs were able to run.  66 dogs were registered in the catalog 13 dogs were scratched with refunds.  We had a net entry of 58.  A financial report has been submitted.  A summary of the financial report shows that we had income of $15.735 and expense of $13,770.59.  Net income to HRC of $1,964.41.  The cost of the hunt, excluding the cost of raffle , banquet, etc., assuming $1,000 judges expense, was $109.63 per dog.

The Alabama grand had 5 dogs that completed the test. They receive 40 championship points each towards the title of grand hunting retriever champion.  Each of them deserve your congratulations.  Barry Lyons, David Smith, Frank Schwartz, jim Adams and Ed Weatherbee.

The Illinois grand was hosted by retrievers unlimited Belleville, Illinois.  The hunt was held in the beautiful horseshoe lake state park Granite City, Illinois.  There were 35 dogs listed the program and all of them ran the test.  Three dogs successfully completed the tests.  Two dogs, fortune’s trumarc cowboy, owner/handler hank tullis and doctor’s black pepper, owner month rizzo, handler barry lyons, received trophies signifying the completion of all the requirements for grand hunting retriever champion.  The trophies were presented by byron sandord, HRC president.  Danny queen received this first grand pass. Congratulations!  Hrc now has 9 dogs that have earned the title grand hunting retriever champion.
We have tried to improve with each test that we have run.  We have tried a scoring system.. the judges that have used it tell us that it is helpful.  The idea is to help the judges by not forcing them to pass or fail a dog when he or she could not decide whether or not the dog had adequately done the work.  If enough of the judges fail the dog it will not be indicate that the dog did marginal work on the first test in the second test.  Beginning with the second test the dog must receive a passing score on each of the tests to be called back or to receive a ribbon at the end of the hunt.

We have impressed the judges with their responsibility of the passing those that do work consistent with the requirements of the grand hunting retriever champion title.  The selection process of the judges has produced judging consistent with the philosophy of HRC.  “The grand hunting retriever champion represents the best that the breeds have to offer.  This title is evidence that a hunting retriever has demonstrated versatility and excellence in performing under all hunting conditions.
A financial report has been submitted to HRC by the host club of the Illinois grand.  It is my understanding that the cost of running a dog in this hunt was $88.00.  The financial report shows that this hunt made money in spite of the efforts of the local club.  They did a good job raising money through their raffle and they worked real hard to hold the cost down.

Three clubs in Texas central, big d and lone star have banned together to hold the “90 fall hunt in a beautiful location between Dallas and Fort Worth.  The ’91 spring hunt is scheduled for Michigan.  We are currently trying to establish a site for the ’91 fall hunt.

Respectfully submitted,

Rob Overton
Chairman

From:
Platte Valley Hunting Retriever Club

1460 Joyce Street

Golden, CO 80401

303-278-7650

Proposed change to:

Recognition of new hunting retriever clubs

Guidelines and requirements

Existing: page 5, paragraph 3, lines 5 and 6

To assist the treasury of the HRC once licensed hunts are held a fee of $2.50 per dog is forwarded to the national treasurer.  Form is provided for this purpose.  If your club lost money on the hunt this rule is not in effect.

Proposed changed:  effective September 1, 1990:

To assist the treasury of the HRC once licensed hunts are held, a fee of $2.50 per dog is forwarded to the national treasurer form is provided for this purpose.

Purpose:  remove the option of paying the per dog fee to the national HRC treasury.

At a minimum, our hunts must be managed to break even financially;  if a club has been approved to hold a licensed hunt,  it should have the personnel in place to hold a successful hunt.  A successful hunt is not one that loses money.  This fee is our obligation to the national organization and must be included when setting entry fees.

D. Hars Haugen

President, PVHRC
Proposal from the:

Platte Valley hunting retriever club 

1460 Joyce Street
Golden, Colorado 80401

303-278-7650

Proposal:

Effective June 9, 1990, voting of the board of directors may only occur at a general membership meeting, except for voting as required under article iii officers, section b., of the by-laws.

Purpose:  to allow for a free and open debate on changes to rules.

Under the present situation, voting has been allowed to take place other than at the general membership meeting have a rule that requires dogs running in the finished grand hunt may run with collars. We, the HRC, pride ourselves on being the only organization of its type that is able to have input in the rules that govern us.  A yes-no vote without debate is cheating us of that ability.

D. Hars Haugen

President, PVHRC
April 3, 1990

The southern Colorado hunting retriever club submits the following proposals for voting at the 1990 national meeting.

Proposal 1 pass
The per dog fee collected at each licensed hunt be increased from $2.50 to $2.75.  The twenty five cent increase to be budgeted for national advertising and promotion of HRC.

It has been several years since HRC has had any national advertising exposure.  Have funds that are specifically marked for this purpose will assure that the money is spent for that purpose and none other.  National advertising will aid local clubs as well as the national organization.

Proposal 2 withdraws

Twenty five cents of each $2.50 dog fee collected at each licensed hunt be budgeted for national advertising.

National advertising is very important to our organization.  If we are unwilling to increase our fees to pay for it, the executive committee should make cuts from other areas and provide for it.

Proposal 3

The following will be added to the duties of the treasurer.

No

The treasurer will produce an annual budget.  This fall budget will be presented at the annual meeting and will show expected income and the areas where it will be spent.  In conjunction with this the treasurer detail will show the expenditure of each officer, area representative, bursed.  This report will include a comparison of the previous budget and all the members of the executive committee before any expenditure can be made for the new fiscal year.

This will allow the officers to have some flexibility and will also keep each other in line.  If we let the board vote and amend the budget the meeting would never be over.  The officers need to be able to direct the club and how it is going to spend its money, but the members need to know what direction the officers are taking us and who is spending what and where.  This will give plenty of latitude for those unexpected expenses and still show that we are planning at least one year in advance.

Very truly yours,

Jim Partin

President

To:
john mann


Pete spangler

From:
ed morris, ukc field rep


Member, Kentucky HRC
Date:
March 1, 1990

Re:
rules change proposal

Proposal #1

Page 2w4, test rules #2, grand hunting retriever tests.

Current rules states “a vocal command may be given, but when the handler signals ready, no more verbal communication will be allowed until the judge gives the command or signal to the handler to release the retriever.”

#1 proposed rule will state:  “after signaling “ready”, the handler will be able to quietly, and in unintimidating manner, continue to talk to his dog.  Excessive verbal commands will be judged as a lack of control and may be grounds for failure”.

Purpose:  this rule has always constituted a problem in previous grands.  In some grands the rule has been waived,  while in other it has been rigidly enforced.  It has always been the grounds of confusion on the parts of handler, and in some cases disqualification simply because a handler forgot the rule and told his dog “mark” after signaling ready.  A simple “sit” or “stay” during the honor, or a signal prove their ability in the field, and not be handicapped in this performance.  The judges will able to determine if the dog is under control and whether the commands were excessive or intimidating.  Too often in the past, the dog was failed prior to even running the first bird, as the handler errored and gave a slight command to “stay”.  In the two grands that I judged, I was advised that the rule had never been enforced and we allowed handlers to quietly talk to their dogs, as you would in a hunting situation.  The purpose of this rule is to clear the confusion, remove a rule that has not been enforced, and let the dog prove his ability in the field, and not at the line.

Article II dues

Section A.  annual dues for associated hunting retriever clubs will be determined by the executive committee.  The dues will be remitted to the hunting retriever club, inc., treasurer by January 1 of each year.  The associated club will be declared delinquent if dues are not paid by February 1, of that year.
Dues for members at large and individual members of the associated clubs are $15.00.  family memberships are $20.00.  such dues are for twelve months beginning with anniversary date of such payment.  Such dues can be changed annually by the united kennel club, inc.  members at large individual and family membership dues will be remitted directly to the united kennel club, inc, who in turn will forward a minimum of $3.00 from each membership fee to the treasurer of the hunting retriever club, inc, on a monthly basis.
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